**********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
February 6, 2011
Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, February 5, 2011

4:00 – Mary Emily D’Arpino – 3rdt Anniversary

Sunday, February 6, 2011

9:30 – Mass for the People 

           11:30 – Christopher Thompson – 14th Anniversary

Saturday, February 12, 2011


4:00 – Henry Curtin – Month Mind
Sunday, February 13, 2011 

9:30 – Wendell Harrington – 4th Anniversary

           11:30 – Mass for the People

6:00 – Ellen Flynn and Jean Lawrence 

            5th Anniversary
Important Dates

Sat. & Sun 2/12 & 2/13 – Valentine Lollipop Sale

Sun. 2/13 – Open House for AWHS -- 1-3 pm at St Johns
Sun. 2/13 – Prayer Shawl Ministry Meeting –3 pm

Weds. 2/16 – Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 7pm

Fri. 3/18 – Irish Night Fund Raiser
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WORLD DAY OF THE SICK 

In celebration of World Day of the Sick, anointing of the Sick will be administered during the 11:30 Mass. February 27, 2011.
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Our Shared Treasure

January 30th Collection:  $5,010.53
Grand Annual:  $39,560.
Thank you for your continued generosity
Lenten Longings
Do you need a “Faith Lift”? Lenten Longings will begin meeting on Tuesday, March 8 from 7:30 to 8:30 in the Chapel.  More information can be found on the posters by the church doors.

Call Jane Gilbride for more information at 508-378-3257


Prayer Shawl Ministry Group
The next meeting of St John’s Shawl Ministry Group will be held at the Riddell Road Community Hall on February 13th at 3 pm.

If you know of anyone in need of a prayer shawl/lab robe, pleas call Mary Ann Boyle at 378-4704 or Rose Penney at 583-5047
Are  you or someone you know carrying grief and sorrow over past abortions? Project Rachel is the post-abortion ministry of the Catholic Church to help those dealing with the pain of abortion. Project Rachel will offer four “Come to the Waters” post abortion healing retreats this spring: Saturday, February 26, Saturday, March 26, Saturday, May 21 and Saturday, June 5. Locations are confidential. For more information and registration for the date of your choice, contact Project Rachel at 508-651-3100 or help@projectrachelboston.com or visit our website at www.projectrachelboston.com. Trust in the mercy of God.
St John’s is happy to announce that we now have Gluten-Free Hosts for those people suffering from Celiac’s Disease or related gluten allergies. 

Please contact the rectory to arrange for this host to be available for you at Mass.

(508-378-4207)
PRAYER LIST
Starting next week the parish bulletin will feature a “Prayer Request” list.  This is not a list for those who have died.  It is instead, a list for those who are ill and are requesting prayers for healing.  A person may place themselves on the Prayer Request list. Or someone else may request prayers for a friend or a loved one but the person on the list should know that they are list.  There are many reasons why you may want to request prayers for healing: physical, emotional, spiritual, marital, and family problems all require healing at some time.  Each member of the parish is asked to pray for those on the list.


   WORLD MARRIAGE DAY
In honor of World Marriage Day, next Sunday, Feb 13th at the 11:30 Mass a special blessing will be bestowed on all married couples and at that time they may renew their wedding vows.


Dear Friends,

The beautiful song, “White Christmas” seems to have confused Mother Nature as she seems to believe that every day is Christmas day.  The present situation is hardly a dream but is instead a nightmare.   The record amount of snow in January is causing problems for walkers, drivers, students, parents who must seek alternative day care arrangement, the elderly, and the poor who are finding it difficult to heat their homes and for home owners who wonder if the weight of snow on their roofs will cause damage.  We are all in this situation together.  The total cost to remove the snow for the parish, thus far, is over $10,000.  There is about a 40% reduction of parking spaces in our two lots and there is about 5 feet of snow that has slid of the roof and is leaning against the building that I am afraid will melt when the weather gets warmer (if it ever does). 

What to do-Be patient.  The parking lot may be difficult to enter and exit.  Try parking at the high school if that is possible for you.  The parish office may not be open when you want it to be because of the weather.   Please leave a message and someone will get back to you as soon as possible. Please don’t call the rectory for any CCD business, especially cancellation of CCD classes.  Call the Religious Education number which is 508-378-1521. 

Take care of one another.  Check on your neighbors, especially if we lose power.  Young people, volunteer to shovel out the walks and driveways of those who can’t do it themselves.  That’s right, volunteer your service and God will bless you.  If anyone can’t get to the store and needs food, our food pantry will help you out.  

Finally, take it slow and remember, Spring is only 58 snowy days away.

Fr. Wally 
USHERS ARE NEEDED AT EACH MASS – IF YOU CAN HELP, PLEASE CALL THE RECTORY!!!  508-378-4207
FATHER MOSES


Father Wally received word Tuesday of this past week that Father Moses is very ill.  He has something called Potts Disease which has left him paralyzed.  Potts disease is also known as TB of the spine.  Fr. Moses has been sick for quite some time without getting the correct diagnosis.  Finally, after months of severe pain in his back and after losing the use of his legs, a correct diagnosis has been made.  There is medicine to rid his body of the TB but whether he will regain the use of his leg is not known. Father Moses has requested prayer for his recovery and he sends his love and best wishes to all.





SNOW REMOVAL COLLECTION


There will be a second collection next weekend to help pay for the cost of snow removal. The cost, not including a storm forecast for Saturday, exceeds $10,000. Please be as generous as you can.








This summer we will be blessed to have


Fr. Kanikai Jayraj CSC


From India


Join our family 


At 


St. John’s
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Keep the date open for the:





Parish Irish Night 


Friday, March 18, 2011





Corn Beef & Cabbage Dinner





At the 


Commercial Club


$45 per person


$80 per couple





Entertainment


Fr. Misgiving—comedian


Irish Step Dancers





LOTS OF FUN!!!!





LENTEN MASSES


During Lent, daily Masses will be celebrated 


At 6:30 p.m.


On


Wednesdays, Thursdays, & Fridays


Confessions will be heard 


7-7:30 pm. 


MAR 30th, APRIL 6th, & APRIL 13th


(for alternate times, please call the rectory)





WANTED/NEEDED:


The Parish is in need of a team of people or a married couple to conduct the Baptismal Instructions for approximately one hour once per month on the second Thursday of each month. If interested, please call the Rectory. 508-378-4207











